MINUTES

ETRPC Meeting 
October 19, 2007

Present:  Mike Burgmeier (Secretary, Library), Dave Donovan (Physics), Felicia Flack (ADIT), Mark Flaherty (Chair, Music), Chris Kirk (HPER), Stephen Larson (Art & Design), John Limback (Academic Computing), John Rebers (Biology), Kathy Saville (Instructional Technology), Jeff Thomas (ASNMU).
Approval of Minutes
Motion to approve the minutes of September 21: Donovan/Flack.  Minutes approved.
Chair 
Flaherty indicated that the deadline for submitting an application for the faculty TLC award is November 2.  Both he and Academic Affairs have sent emails soliciting applications. Flaherty will clarify with the Provost the eligibility of adjuncts.  ETRPC will review applications at the Nov. 16th meeting.  Depending on how many applications we receive, Flaherty will schedule any additional meetings needed to complete the review before the November 30 deadline.
Academic Computing (John Limback)

Concerning problems with this year’s laptop image, Limback indicated they have reimaged approximately 800 ThinkPads to date. None of these machines have had problems since being reimaged.
There seems to be a wireless issue with some of the MacBooks in high activity areas.  The problem seems to be intermittent and only 3 students have been to the helpdesk to report the problem.  The wireless routers have been tested and don’t seem to be a problem.  Academic Computing is working with Apple and hopes to have a fix soon, perhaps next week.  
Limback indicated there were confidentiality issues with the Instruct server last week.  Indexing was temporarily turned off but has been restored now that the files in question have been removed.
All approved software requested by faculty is up and running.
Instructional Technology (Kathy Saville)

Saville reminded everyone that NMU licenses the Respondus Lockdown Browser for the entire university community.  This software enables secure online testing.

The policy of accessing WebCT for students taking short courses has been updated. In the past, when a short course ended before the end of the semester, students would be blocked from WebCT four days after the last class.  Now, students can still access their class in WebCT in order to view grades.
Saville indicated that Service Pack 2 for WebCT is available from Blackboard.  She is reviewing this update so it can be implemented and notes that it repairs a number of issues but does not change the look of WebCT.  Service Pack 3 should be available before the end of the year. 
Unfinished Business

None
New Business
Email Etiquette

Rebers asked whether we should develop a short list of email etiquette for the NMU community.  He will check to see what already exists across campus and put something together for review at the next meeting.
Off-Campus Online Testing

Ferrarini (via email) asked whether ETRPC should look at the issues of Web Only Online Testing (proctoring, verifying the identity of someone taking a test, etc.).  It was mentioned that there is another committee on campus dealing with online classes but we could provide additional guidance.  A variety of topics related to this topic were discussed.  Further discussion will continue at future meetings.
New input from departments (concerns, interest in new technology, etc.)

Donovan voiced his earlier suggestion that we look at how to communicate technology issues to faculty (Respondus Lockdown Browser, student roster information, etc.). How can we help people remain up-to-date about technology issues?  
Good of the Order
Saville indicated that the CITE now has Camtasia Studio 4, the popular computer screen recorder software used for creating videos.  Saville will give a demonstration at the November 2 meeting.
Rebers conveyed his appreciation to the folks in ADIT for setting up the advisee photos.
Along similar lines, ADIT has implemented some of the suggestions received from the previous meeting (assignment history, printing rosters, looking up courses the same way students see it…).  Flack asked faculty to take a look and provide comments/
suggestions at the next meeting.

Meeting adjourned 12:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Mike Burgmeier, Secretary 
